SPORT PREMIUM REPORT 2019/20

Total amount allocated:										£17,650

Areas funded:

Specialist teaching provision for Years R, 3, 4, 5 and 6 through Premier Sport: 			£6,965
(continued throughout lockdown)

Free lunchtime club offered by Premier Sport (American Football, Rounders)			£550

Free after school club offered by Premier Sport (Multi-sports)					£550

Sportsafe Equipment Check										£50

Competitions entered (PR Sports Partnership, Athletics, AJD Football, HWFSA)			£1750

Cost of administration for competitions and trips							£1000

   Total Spent: £10,815
            Carry forward: £6,835

The below spend was planned, but unable to go ahead due to COVID-19:

Transport to Swimming										£780

Playground Equipment										£1000

Equipment repairs											£500

Free Tennis Coaching (BR Tennis Club)								£420

In school hockey coaching and free to pupils after school club from Griffin Sport			£2,820



Impact on Children

The majority of Sports Premium funding was invested in specialist teaching for children in Years R, 3, 4 and 5. This allowed Premier Sports to come into school and give continuity and skilled teaching that would not have been achievable using class teachers. This quality first teaching in PE will have had a direct impact on the standards that the children have reached in PE by the end of the academic year 2019/20. We were able to utilise specialist teachings in Dance in particular to ensure the highest quality of provision that engaged both boys and girls throughout the topic. Gymnastics and Invasion Games were also taught to a very high standard. 

Teachers were also present in Premier Sport teaching throughout the year. This meant that they were able to benefit from the work the specialist teachers do directly and upskill their own teaching. This also provided greater continuity for the children as they were able to continue their work from previous sessions away from the lessons being run by Premier Sport. 

Through using Premier Sport for lessons children were also able to access the before and after school clubs (although these were parent funded). Children indirectly accessed gymnastics (KS1) and American Football (Y1-6) club through the investment in Premier Sports. We were also able to offer a free club to parents this year, running at lunch time and an after school multi-sports club. 

A number of events as listed above were scheduled to take place, but this was unable to happen to school closures. 

The PR Sports Partnership allowed for access to more than 10 sports competitions throughout the year (another 10 were planned but unable to be held due to Covid-19). This enabled a proportion of our children to compete against other local schools that otherwise would not have been available. 

100% of children in Year 6 were able to swim 25 metres. 


Action for next year: 

· Continue to take part in Princes Risborough Sports Partnership

· Continue to release teachers for CPD throughout the year by using Premier Sports

· Investigate the potential for more outdoor sports equipment to be added to the field


 
